S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 2nd September 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales, Mr R Williamson, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
Public: Mr & Mrs Wagg, Mrs Lidgard and Mr Reynolds.

   Apologies:  Mrs D Gotts and Rev D Tate
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 3rd June 2015:  Mr Price proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  Mr Narborough welcomed the members of the public to the meeting and asked if anyone had any questions. 

5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mrs Kirby informed members that following a recent inspection, the Allotments were generally looking very well, however explained that five tenants had unfortunately been given notice to quit their tenancies.

She said that those plots will be available for re-letting on 10th September 2015.

Comment was made that there are only four or five people on the Waiting List for Allotments. Mrs Kirby asked if anyone knew someone who may be interested in becoming an Allotment tenant, they should contact the Parish Office. 

Footpaths: Mrs Banks enquired about the paths surrounding individual plots and asked which ones are the responsibilities of which tenant.

Mr Narborough confirmed that tenants are responsible for all the paths which surround their individual Allotment Plots.

Mrs Wagg informed members that when some new tenants have taken on Allotment Plots, they are erecting their perimeter fences right up to their boundaries; she requested that such fences should be within the plot to allow for the footpaths to be maintained at one metre in width.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that fences should be erected between six and twelve inches within Allotment Plot boundaries and that the point should be included within the “Additional Clauses”, this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all members in favour.

Cherry Tree: Mrs Banks enquired about a Cherry Tree situated near to the Allotment entrance which may be diseased.

Mrs Cornwell stated that the tree has been inspected by two tree specialists and both have confirmed that the tree is healthy and does not need to be removed.

Mr Narborough commented that one or two tree branches may need to be trimmed in the future.

Speeding: Mr Reynolds informed members that one or two vehicles are speeding within the Allotments. He asked if a 5mph sign could be erected to indicate the speed the Parish Council would like adhering to.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should erect a 5mph sign at the entrance to the Allotments, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister, with two abstentions, all other members were in favour.

Hedges: Mr Reynolds commented regarding the foliage on the Eastern Boundary (ASDA side), he explained that some of the large Ash Trees are hanging over two to three metres into the Allotments.

It was said that ASDA have cut the trees back in the past and it was asked if a letter could be sent requesting that they are cut back again.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would send a letter to ADSA.

Mr Reynolds enquired when the front hedge would be cut again, it was said that some branches are two feet long.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Ryan the Parish Handyman would trim the hedge in October. 

After discussion, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that Ryan would be asked to sweep up the cuttings as he goes along.

Mr Reynolds kindly offered to assist if he could be of help.

Water Pumps: Finally, Mrs Wagg commented regarding the use of Water Pumps in the Water Tanks, she felt at times this can be a drain on the water supply and cause a lack of water for other users.

Members acknowledged the point and agreed to discuss the matter at the next Assets Committee meeting in December 2015.

Mr Narborough thanked the Allotment Tenants for attending the meeting.

Village Hall:  
Lights –Car Park: Mr Narborough explained that at the last meeting it had been agreed to update the Village Hall Car Park lights.  He referred to the three circulated quotes and confirmed that AMR Group had provided a quote of £825.00 +VAT to replace the three floodlights with new 100w version fittings. A quote had been received for £792.00 +VAT from F W Hendry Ltd and the final quote for £1,043.00 +VAT was provided by Wisbech Electrical Ltd.
It was confirmed that all three quotes were to the same specification.

After discussion, members felt that AMR Group have carried out a lot of work for the Parish Council in the past. It was said that they provide a good reliable service. Mrs Albinson proposed that the Parish Council should ask AMR Group to carry out the work to replace the three floodlights; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour. 
The Green:  

Grass Cutting (Currently every two weeks): Mr Narborough informed members that a request had been received for the grass on The Green to be cut more frequently.

It was confirmed that the grass is currently cut on a fortnightly basis.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should keep the grass cutting schedule on a fortnightly basis; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.

Willow Tree: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Willow Tree at Common Lane/Nursery Close. He felt that the recent pruning had left the tree looking awful and unsightly.

Mrs Cornwell informed Mr Narborough that part of the tree had died and was hanging dangerously into a garden at Nursery Close.
She said that in addition a letter had been received from the Bus Company giving the Parish Council 21 days to cut the Nursery Lane trees as some branches were obstructing the buses.

Mrs Cornwell apologised for not keeping Mr Narborough informed of the situation with the trees but explained due to the urgency of the situation she had authorised the work.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the full cost of the work to trim the Willow Tree and to trim the Nursery Lane trees was £930.

Members agreed that the Willow Tree should be assessed in one year to see how it has recovered.

Dykes: Mr Narborough reported that the Dykes along Nursery Lane need to be cleared before winter.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would ask Ryan to carry out the work.

St Mary’s Church: 
Request for Village Flag: Mrs Cornwell explained that a request had been received from a resident for a Village Flag.
Members stated that the matter had been discussed in the past and it was felt that such a flag may not be appropriate on St Mary’s Church.

Mr Williamson proposed that the Parish Council should not pursue the purchase of a Village Flag; this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all members in favour. 
Church Wall Repairs:  Mrs Kirby confirmed that a meeting had taken place with Mr Richard Waite in order to discuss the next stage of repairs to the Churchyard Wall. She informed members that Mr Waite has recommended that the organic material, moss etc. should firstly be removed from the wall.
It was said that Mr Pemberton would be asked to carry out the next stage of the re-pointing works in due course.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that this is routine work and funds have been allocated within the budget to pay for the work.
Parish Office: 

Balcony Baskets: Members commented on the beautiful floral arrangements at the Parish Office. 
Mrs Cornwell wished to thank Mr Nolan Mills and the members of South Wootton in Bloom for their hard work.
Wootton Park:
Mr Narborough informed members that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday 22nd September 2015.
SWiB:  
Mrs Albinson informed members that the Anglia in Bloom Awards would be taking place on Thursday 17th September 2015. 
9 Acre Field: Mr Williamson enquired about the new signs which have been erected on the 9 acre field.
Mr Price informed members that the land owner has been advised by their solicitors that a sign should be placed on the land to inform walkers that the land is privately owned. 

It was said that the sign states that use by the public is permitted by the land owner; however permission may be withdrawn at any time at the landowner’s discretion.

Oak Avenue/ Castle Rising Road junction: Mr Narborough informed members that he had received a number of calls from residents regarding the new junction layout at Oak Avenue/ Castle Rising Road.

He explained that residents have felt that the junction is very tight and some cars have been hitting the kerb as they enter and exit.

Mr Price explained that information has been received from Norfolk County Councils, Highways Network Safety Engineers to explain the reasons for the design.
It was felt that any queries regarding the new Zebra Crossing and the junction should be directed to Norfolk County Council.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 2nd December 2015 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

2nd December 2015




                Chairman                                                                                                          
